



Shuttle Service


Düsseldorf Airport – Lake Elfrath and back


A bus service operator has been engaged to pick up our guests at Düsseldorf Airport and bring them 
to Lake Elfrath. The pick-up times are Wednesday, August 23, 2023 at 1.00 p.m. and Thursday, August 
24, 2023 at 11.30 a.m., 3.15 p.m. and 5.15.p.m.


The service back to the airport at the end of the regatta on Sunday, August 27, 2023 will be taken 
care of by omnibuses and minibuses.


Upon arrival at the airport members of our rowing club will be present to greet our guests and to 
take them to the buses. They will be recognizable by their clothing and by them carrying a sign. A 
certain amount of waiting is unfortunately unavoidable for organizational reasons, but these have 
been designed to be kept to a minimum.


The costs of the shuttle service are not included in the lump-sum per diem prices. Having received all 
the travel data and in order to achieve a break-even point, the shuttle service from and to the airport 
will cost € 24 per person. This expense will be invoiced separately to the participants or their 
associations.


Hotel – Lake Elfrath


A shuttle service within Krefeld will be offered by our local utilities company. Based upon the timing 
of both training and the races themselves and also upon the experience gained with past events bus 
schedules will be made available in the manual as well in the hotels and at Lake Elfrath. They will also 
show the bus stops which are in the vicinity of the respective hotels. The Organization Committee 
asks for your understanding that not all individual requests could be realized due to capacity and 
staffing limitations. The costs of this shuttle service are included in the lump-sum per diem prices to 
the extent that the hotel rooms were booked via the Organization Committee.


Shuttle Swimming Club


The short proximity allows for a flexible schedule. Transportation with minibuses will be organized 
each morning, mid-day and evening.


Krefeld Central Train Station


Pick-up from and to Krefeld Central Train Station will be taken care of by members of our rowing 
club. Any changes to arrival and/or departure times should please be communicated to the shuttle 
service coordinator. 


